
 

 

 
26 June 2018 
 
Ms. Cathy Saunders, Clerk 
City of London 
 
Subject: resignation from LMHC Board of Directors 
 
Dear Ms. Saunders: 
 
I write to tender my resignation from the Board of Directors of London and Middlesex Housing 
Corporation. This resignation is effective 26 June 2018. I would have preferred to complete the 
remaining six months of my current one-year extension however my professional commitments 
have grown and rendered my continued service untenable. In particular, my appointment as 
Western University Teaching Fellow  
(https://news.westernu.ca/2018/04/teaching-fellows-promote-new-thinking-craft/)  
in May 2018 has added new and different professional responsibilities to my work at the 
University. 
 
I wish to express my deep gratitude to London and Middlesex for the opportunity to serve 
LMHC’s Board, staff and tenants, and our community as a Board member since December 2014 
and as Chair since January 2017. I have worked with an engaged and dedicated group of Board 
colleagues. Our CEO, Josh Browne, and his team are bringing positive change to LMHC and to 
our community. I could not have more confidence in LMHC and this gives me great satisfaction 
because we exist fundamentally to serve our citizen-tenants. 
 
I wish LMHC continued success in building on its accomplishments and once again I thank 
London and Middlesex for the honour and privilege to serve. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael Buzzelli, B.A. (Hons.), M.A., Ph.D., M.Ed. 
Professor and Western University Teaching Fellow 
 
cc.  LMHC Board of Directors 
 Josh Browne, CEO, LMHC 


